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NATIONAL ASSEMBLY
QUESTION FOR WRITTEN REPLY
DATE:
26 NOVEMBER 2021
QUESTION NO.: 2586.
Dr M M Gondwe (DA) to ask the Minister of Public Service and Administration:
What (a) has been the compliance rate by government departments regarding the submission and implementation of the service delivery implementation plans (SDIPs) in the (i) 2018-19, (ii) 2019-20 and (iii) 2020-21 financial years and (b) role does her department play to ensure that (i) the submitted SDIPs are implemented and (ii) better alignment and coordination in the delivery of services by individual government departments is achieved?
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REPLY:
(a) The SDIP compliance rate is summarised below:
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OVERALL TOTAL
125/161
(77.6%)
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(34.4%)
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(41%)
(b) The role played by DPSA to ensure that:
(i) The submitted SDIPs are implemented is as follows:
An annual SDIP circular is sent out at the beginning of every financial year, signed
by the DG: DPSA. The circular is a reminder to all public service departments, both
at national and provincial levels. The provincial reminder is sent through the Offices
of the Premier.
The circulars sent out to all national and provincial departments are hereby dated
as follows:
a) 2017/18: Service Delivery circular No 1 of 2017 dated 8 June 2017
b) 2018/19: Service Delivery Circular No 1 of 2018 dated 18 June 2018
c) 2019/20: Service Delivery circular No 1 of 2019/20 dated 30 April 2019
d) 2020/21: SDIP Circular no 1 of 2021 dated 24 March 2021
(ii) The DPSA ensures better alignment and coordination in the delivery of services
by individual government departments by:
a) Firstly, the establishment of the Office of Standards & Compliance, which
happened in April 2019. The Office is developing the relevant policy documents
and guidelines that will assist in its data collection. The appropriate templates
for monitoring of compliance and dealing with non-compliance are also being
finalised. Consultation on these has begun.
b) The SDI Directive has been reviewed with the aim of aligning the SDIP process
to the government-wide Strategic Planning Framework, thus merging the
timelines and management processes. As a result the SDIP submissions for
the 2020/2021 financial year have been suspended.
c) SDIP Directive review consultative sessions took place from May to June 2021.
Follow-up sessions on the reviewed SDIP template took place from July to
October 2021.
d) A sample of departments have responded to the testing of the revised SDIP
template. The final review of the templates and the Directive is currently taking
place and will be presented for discussion at the DPSA EXCO and GSCID
before the end of the current financial year.
e) Discussions with the DPME are currently taking place to finalise the integration
and alignment of the planning processes.
f) Discussions with the NSG on the submission and management of SDIPs
through their up and running automated system are also under way. The
automation f SDIP submissions will ease the management of SDIPs given the
limited human resources and the complexity of the SDIP programme.
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